

Peace and Freedom Party of California Legislative Committee

Kevin Akin, Riverside; Mary Lou Finley, San Diego; Dave Kadlecek, Vice Chair, Sacramento; Tom Lacey, Secretary, San Francisco; Kevin Martinez, Sacramento; Debra Reiger, Sacramento; John Reiger, Chair, Sacramento; Maureen Smith, Santa Cruz; Alice Stek, Los Angeles; C. T. Weber, Legislative Liaison, Sacramento.

April 4, 2023

Honorable Senator Josh Newman 1021 O Street, Suite 6520 Sacramento, CA 95914-4900

Subject: SB 760 (Newman) School facilities: all-gender bathrooms - SUPPORT

Dear Senator Newman:

I am writing to you on behalf of the Peace and Freedom Party of California to strongly support Senate Bill 760.

This bill would require all schools, K-12, to provide at least one all-gender bathroom, fully stocked and easily accessible. It's shocking that legislative action is required for such an obvious need, especially when society is finally beginning to recognize the full spectrum of the human experience.

We would prefer that the mandated beginning date of this requirement would be sooner than Jan. 1, 2025 but we recognize that for some schools this will involve new construction.

The Peace and Freedom Party supports the full inclusion in society of all people in the LGBTQI+ community and their equal access to every public facility. Therefore, we strongly support SB 760. To discuss our position on this bill please contact me at 916-XXX-XXXX (mobile) or reigers@earthlink.net

Sincerely,

John C. Reiger

John C. Reiger Legislative Committee Chairperson Peace and Freedom Party of California